
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
ADOPT Position Adjustment Resolution No. 25837 to add one (1) full-time Deputy County
Counsel Standard - Exempt Level (2ET2) (Unrepresented) position at salary level; B8B
2097 ($11,855.18-$14,092.09) in the Office of the County Counsel. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
Upon approval, this action will result in an increased annual cost of approximately
$142,262, including pension and benefit costs of $49,792, for the full-time position. The
total cost this fiscal year is estimated to be $96,027. This is a dedicated position funded by
client billings to the Health Services Department. 

BACKGROUND: 
The County Counsel’s Office is requesting the addition of one full-time Deputy County
Counsel position dedicated to representation of the Public Conservator and the Mental
Health Division. This position will be funded by the Health Services Department to ensure
the necessary legal representation in critical legal proceedings, such as conservatorship
matters and involuntary medication hearings. Over the past two years, the demand for these
legal services has increased significantly, necessitating use of multiple attorneys from all
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ATTESTED:    November  23, 2021 
Monica Nino, County Administrator and Clerk of the Board of Supervisors
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three divisions of the County Counsel’s Office to address a high volume of cases at both the
trial and appellate levels. 



BACKGROUND: (CONT'D)

To continue to provide adequate representation at the increased level of service now
needed by the Public Conservator and the Mental Health Division, an additional
permanent dedicated Deputy County Counsel position is necessary. Adding the proposed
position will ensure adequate staffing to serve not only Health Services, but other clients
as well.

CONSEQUENCE OF NEGATIVE ACTION:
Insufficient staffing will hinder provision of legal services to the Public Conservator and
Behavioral Health Services, Mental Health Division, in critical Conservatorship and
involuntary medication proceedings and will reduce availability of service for other
clients.

ATTACHMENTS
P300 No.25837 County Counsel 


